Hammersmith Bridge Taskforce meeting,
29 October 2020

News story

Joint statement on progress made by the taskforce at its meeting on 29
October 2020.

The sixth meeting of the Hammersmith Bridge Taskforce was held yesterday,
Thursday 29 October.

It was chaired by Transport Minister, Baroness Vere and attendees included
the Project Director Dana Skelley, Professor Norman Fleck, plus
representatives from the London Boroughs of Hammersmith and Fulham, and

Richmond upon Thames; the Greater London Authority; Transport for London
(TfL); and the Port of London Authority.

Dana Skelley, speaking on behalf of the Hammersmith Bridge Taskforce, said:

The taskforce held another productive meeting yesterday. The group
discussed the constructive Zoom meeting held with members of the
public on Tuesday night and the latest thinking from the engineers.

This thinking focused on recent modelling and the installation of
the temporary system to control the temperature of the chains on

the bridge. We were also pleased to hear that several engineering
reports, including Professor Norman Fleck’s, will be presented to
the taskforce shortly to help inform the best way forward.

The Hammersmith Bridge Taskforce was set up by the Department for Transport
in September 2020 to work towards safely reopening the Hammersmith Bridge.
The taskforce is chaired by Baroness Vere and includes representatives from
TfL, London Borough of Hammersmith and Fulham, London Borough of Richmond

upon Thames, Network Rail, the Greater London Authority and the Port of
London Authority.
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